
 

 
 

KIX EMAP Podcast 
 

Host biographical note 
 

 

 

Dr Ryan M. Allen is the Assistant Professor of Comparative 
and International Education and Leadership in the 
Educational Leadership and Societal Change Program at Soka 
University of America. His research centers on 
internationalization of higher education, EdTech, 
intersections between education and urbanism, and the East 
Asian region. He has published in numerous academic 
publications and popular outlets such as his most recent co-
edited volume entitled Online Teaching and Learning in 
Higher Education during COVID-19: International Perspectives 
and Experiences (Routledge, 2021). He is the current host of 
the KIX EAP Podcast, where he interviews scholars, 
policymakers, and educators on national development on the 
Europe, Asia, Pacific regions. He is also an active member in 
the Comparative and International Education Society, 
including the Study Abroad and International Student SIG, 
where he shares his passion for supporting international 
mobility and promoting study abroad. Dr. Allen holds a PhD 
in Comparative and International Education from Teachers 
College, Columbia University, and an MA in International 
Relations from Yonsei University (Seoul, South Korea). 
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